Minutes of the CSTA Meeting, May 31, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 5:37 pm by President Louise McMinn.

Attendance: see other sheet

The minutes of the April meeting were accepted with two corrections: Betty Hagymari’s name was mis-spelled; the mentors of the Tafel Award students did NOT attend the awards banquet.

Treasurer’s report, Pat DeCoster: 

There was not much activity, since the financial statements from the awards banquet will be covered in next month’s report.  A problem with posting checks from PayPal has been resolved; they are now being posted automatically again.  All P.O.’s from the conference have now been paid to us.  

Pat thanked those who helped develop a budget for 2017-18: Mary Pat Coburn, Kevin Fleming, Diane Hart, Louise McMinn, and Chris Newlan.

There followed a lengthy discussion of the proposed budget.  Pat DeCoster reminded the board that the budget must balance, so that if expenses increase, income must match these increases.  Most items are the same as last year’s budget, but there were a few significant changes:

The Marty Tafel Award, line 502, was reduced from $1000 to $650 (Motion, Pat DeCoster, second, Pat Ruane, motion passed.) 

Line 480, Professional Workshops, depends upon income for workshops that have not yet been developed.

Line 522 was increased from $100 to $150 because the cost of the P.O. Box has increased.

Line 523 was eliminated; we no longer have a mail permit.

New line 524, Postage, was added at $100.

Line 545E was increased to $3000 to reflect actual cost of keynote speaker

Line 545H, Hamden Middle School Janitorial, was increased to $1250 to reflect actual cost.

Line 551 was increased to $4000 because five CSTA Board members will attend.

Lines 573 & 575, Journal & Newsletter, were reduced to reflect actual costs.

The budget was passed with these changes.

Marty Tafel Fund & Award: a committee will be chosen to determine what changes are needed in the Marty Tafel Award, which has not paid it own way for several years.  This committee will also consider whether to grant awards at the Junior Science and Humanities Symposium.  Such awards have been sporadic in recent years.

Committee Assignments: board members were asked to sign up for their committee assignments.  All members should expect to be on at least two committees, the conference committee and at least one other.

Science & Sip Social: about 30 people attended.  Many expressed interest in repeating the event.
NSTA Congress: CSTA has five people going.  They will work out how to carpool and room share to keep expenses down.
Conference, Heather Toothaker: at present, we have received 37 proposals; 60 are needed.  The deadline for proposals will be extended to June 16th.  

Heather is working on a safety contract that all presenters must sign.
Paul Anderson is willing do two sessions as well as the keynote.

Terry Wilson and Mary Pat Coburn will work on registration.

Betty Hagymari and Leslie Czerwinski will work on publicity.

Several committees will meet over the summer to work on the conference.

NGSS: Crystal Caouette and Rachael Manzer will meet after school lets out to plan professional development workshops for the coming year.  There may be interest in doing an EQUIP Workshop, since there have been changes in this program.  County reps may be asked to help find locations for workshops or informal PD/socials.  Kevin Fleming reported that some private schools are also interested in NGSS training.  There will also be info about PD opportunities on the website.  Rachael Manzer reminded the board that we have several NGSS trainers in CSTA.  
STEM: John Cook has resigned from the board.  Crystal Caouette and Rachael Manzer are still working with CTTEA on STEM collaborations.  There is already some STEM material on the website.

Elections: there are several candidates seeking election to the board, more than the number of positions to be filled.  If there is only one candidate for each office, there does not need to be a formal election.  Some candidates need to be contacted to be sure that they can fill the empty slots.  Once the final slate is developed, the secretary can cast one ballot for the slate.

Summer Retreat: date will be August 8th.  Location to be announced.  All board members should make every effort to attend, since this is where the strategic plan for next year will be developed.  The focus for next year will be on what CSTA can offer its members.

This year, many of the items on the strategic plan were begun or completed:

· The new website and Google Apps were developed.

· The By-laws were revised.

· Financial procedures were clarified.

· A working relationship with CTTEA was developed.

· A successful conference was held.

· Many committees worked to fulfill their duties.

· Networking socials were held.

We still need to work on a strategic operating plan.  Those who attend NSTA Congress will work on this.

Next year’s calendar: the third Wednesday is the best meeting day for many people.  CASE may not be available for meetings.  Terry Wilson and Pat Ruane will work on finding alternate locations.  Several suggestions were made.  Travel time and traffic problems will be considered.

Elementary Science Day: Sacred Heart University is interested in hosting this event again.  St. Joseph University in West Hartford may also be interested.

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Next meeting: Executive Committee meeting -- June 14, 5 pm at CASE.  Any board member may attend if interested.

Respectfully submitted,
Betty Catelli, Secretary

